Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held on Monday 19th March 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:
Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Doug Colley, Peter Fewell (Vice Chair) and Chrissie Pepperell. 
In Attendance:
Joanna Botha (Clerk)


David Turner (County Councillor)


Charles Peers
26/12
Apologies for Absence

Ian Burtenshaw (IB) was working overseas and Rosalind Hayman (RH) was unwell.
27/12
Register of Interests for this Meeting


None

28/12
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Monday 20th February 2012 as a true and accurate record. 
29/12
Matters to Report
The Neighbourhood Policing Team sent a report for the meeting. In early March number plates were stolen from a car on Thame Road by Colletts Cottages and Horse Tack was taken from a horse box at The Priory. In February two unlocked vans had all their tools stolen during the day from outside a property in Lower End. Three vans in Milton Common had their catalytic converters stolen overnight.
The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin.
A
Facilities for Young People in Great Milton
The Clerk informed the meeting that Jamie Hazeldine, who had been advising on a youth club for Great Milton, had left Oxfordshire Association for Young People. Jane Wilks will make contact with his replacement when available.
B
Matters for Highways
David Turner (DT) reported that he had started a correspondence with various agencies about the question of re-opening Junction 7 onto the M40 at Milton Common. Also, Highways Area Steward Keith Stenning had looked into the question of introducing a roundabout to the junction of Great Haseley with the A329. The potential cost is £150,000 and there is no funding at present. External funding would be acceptable if it were available.
The footpath/pavement at Lobb Hill, between Milton Common and Tetsworth, is in a bad condition and unsafe for pedestrians, however it was agreed that the proposed white village gates into Milton Common from Tetsworth to slow traffic speed are a priority for the funding at DT’s highways fund for next year. DT will carry out a site visit and the Clerk will obtain quotes for spraying.
The Clerk had written to Keith Stenning requesting an update on outstanding matters such as the broken pavement by the Great Milton Shop / Lovegrove House and reporting the accident black spot at the junction of Sworford Lane with Windmill Hill

C
Parish Council Action List
· The new dog bin on Grove Lane has been installed.

· The second grit bin, situated on Thame Road by Oxen Piece, has been delivered.

· The bus shelter opposite Sandy Lane on the London Road has been cleaned.
· Charles Peers had represented the PC at a Windmill Hill site meeting. Locations for the new bus stops were agreed with Oxfordshire County Council’s Transport team. 


30/12
Correspondence and Public Discussion
A
A letter had been received regarding speeding in the village, the Clerk will respond explaining the PC’s actions to date.

B
A resident in the village had been in touch to offer a potential allotment/landshare arrangement. The Clerk will ask Andy Noble, allotment coordinator, to put them in touch with those on the waiting list.

C
The residents at Tallis House had written to request retrospective permission to lay loose gravel on the access to their property which crosses village green. There were no objections.
31/12
Planning Applications
A
Great Milton Parish Council reported to SODC that it held NO STRONG VIEWS on the following planning application:

Farriers Cottage, Church Road, Great Milton, OX44 7PB. P11/W2334. Two storey extension to rear of property to provide ground floor cloakroom off family room and ensuite bathroom at 1st floor level. Single storey extension to side of property to provide utility room and playroom.
B
The following Planning Appeal was considered and a letter will be written summarising previous comments:

Land East Crowthorne Kennels, Milton Common, OX9 2JX. Appeal reference number:


APP/Q3115/A/12/2170888/NWF. Erection of a fence and gates up to 2.4 m high and three storage buildings. (As amended by site plan and location plan received 26 August 2011). 
C
The following Planning Decisions from SODC were reviewed:

The Three Pigeons, London Road, Milton Common (in the parish of Tiddington with Albury), OX9 2JN. P11/W1939. Demolition of existing rear part of main building. Extensions to provide improved accommodation, function room and letting room accommodation (as an amendment to approved scheme P00/N0218); erection of outbuilding, retention of existing lawful buildings, ancillary works including car park, fencing and landscaping. (Granted)


Brannock, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NL. P11/W2112/EX. Two storey extension. (Extension of time on P08/W1232). (Granted)


Land East of Crowthorne Kennels, Milton Common (in the parish of Great Milton). P11/W1979/RET (Retrospective) Use by a vehicle recovery contractor. (Refused)


Land East of Crowthorne Kennels, Milton Common (in the parish of Great Milton). P11/W1982/RET. Erection of fence and gates up to 2.4 m high and 3 storage buildings. (Refused)
32/12
Maintenance
Dave Pullen had provided estimates for painting the posts on the Green outside The Bull (£150) and for improvements to the Sandy Lane Bus Shelter (£150 plus approximately £14 for shingle and £25 for paint). It was resolved, in accordance with the PC’s powers under the Parish Councils Act 1957 and the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1953 to approve this expenditure if required (Tiddington PC is considering a 50 per cent contribution at its meeting).
33/12
Diamond Jubilee Celebrations

Last year the Parish Council was given £150 by the company filming Midsomer Murders in the village. It was resolved to earmark this amount as a contribution towards the Diamond Jubilee celebrations.
34/12
Dog Bin for Track to Allotments

A request from a resident for an additional dog bin for the track leading to the allotments was considered. It was resolved, in accordance with the PC’s powers under the Litter Act 1983, to approve expenditure for this (£81.00 Ex VAT as per the bin for Grove Lane).
35/12
Web Site and Data Review

MH-P’s loyalty scheme offer was considered but it was resolved not to take this up. The PC’s provisions under the Freedom of Information Act were reviewed and approved. The completed form to register as a data controller was approved and it was resolved to approve expenditure on the £35 registration fee.
36/12
Financial Resolutions

The Clerk informed the PC that the planned flood prevention work clearing gullies at various locations had been greater than anticipated and had been authorised as an urgent matter within the £500 limit. It was then resolved to use the Village Maintenance budget line for this item and to use unspent reserves for this financial year to cover the £600 cost of the two grit bins.
A
The following cheques were authorised for payment and the related invoices signed:

Joanna Botha. February salary. £322.18.
Joanna Botha. Bulletin advertising overtime. £52.48 (6 hours x £8.747)

Joanna Botha. Expenses. £50.93


Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin Production. £373.80

MP Printers. Parish Plan Production – 500 copies. £846

ICO. Data Protection Notification fee. £35

OALC. Annual subscription. £133.07
Oxford Greenbelt Network. Annual subscription. £15

BT Payphones. Kiosk sponsorship. £360
Church Clock Servicing. £202.80
Windmill Landscapes. Hedge Cutting. £180.00
SODC. Dog bin emptying Oct-Dec 2011. £36.60

Dave Pullen. Village Maintenance – clearing gullies, vegetation and erecting dog bin. £450

Three Village Hospital Car Service volunteers. Reimbursements for fuel. £66 in total.
Sylvia Kirby. Reimbursement for car service phone calls. £6

Ann Price. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £7


Eileen Sipthorp. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £16


Bridget Duncan. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £5


Jane Falloon. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £12


Pat Cox. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £4


A& C Meynell. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £16


Jane Jefferis. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £1


Lisa Simpson. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £1


Hazel Hagger. Car Service fuel reimbursement. £1


Churchyard Grass Cutting Grant for PCC. £500
The donation requests from the past six months were reviewed as scheduled and it was resolved that the PC, in accordance with its powers under sections 137 and 139 of the Local Government Act 1972, should approve the following payments:


Ryder Cheshire Volunteers. Donation. £20



Oxfordshire Business Education Alliance. Donation. £30

B
The effectiveness of internal controls including a revised risk management document and the level of fidelity guarantee insurance cover were reviewed and approved. 
C

It was agreed to increase the Clerk’s pay by the annual increment and to increase the weekly hours of the Clerk to 9.5 to cover the additional management of advertising in The Bulletin. This will be on the April agenda for formal resolution. 
37/12
Any Other Business

· Litter in the vicinity of Chilworth Lane is a growing problem. The Clerk is liaising with the

district council about a new bin for this area.
· Cars parked outside 14 Thame Road are causing damage to the verges. The Clerk will send a

reminder letter.

· A space is needed by both the Great Milton Local History Society and the Parish Council for parish files and records. Oxfordshire County Council’s Big Society Funding may be a possible source of funds for this. The Clerk will arrange a meeting for all parties.
The meeting closed at 9.25pm.

The next Great Milton Parish Council meeting will be Monday April 16th 2012 starting at the earlier time of 7pm, followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 8pm. Both meetings will be held in the Pavilion.

Signed:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________
